

**Malmesbury Town Council**

Minutes of the meeting of the Community and Town Promotion Committee held in the Hobbes Parlour, Malmesbury Town Hall on Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> March, commencing at 7.00pm

---

**Present:** Cllr J Exton (Vice Chair) Cllr C Burke Cllr H Wallace  
Cllr G Grant Cllr F Vandelli

**Also present:** Cllr P Exton, Committee Clerk & R Spencer-Williams

**1. Apologies received from.**

Cllrs C Hardwick, P Smith & C Doody

**2. Declarations of Interest.**

None

**3. Public Question Time in respect of items included in the Agenda.**

None.

**4. To receive & approve the Minutes of meeting held on 7<sup>th</sup> February 2019.**

Minutes approved and signed as a correct record.

**5. To receive Income & Expenditure report.**

The report was noted by members. Councillors requested that a list of businesses that have already donated money for the floral displays is forwarded to them and that donations are held in a non-income code until after year end.

**6. To consider expenditure of £148.20 for re-print of Hare Trail Passports**

Councillors noted with extreme disappointment the refusal of the Cotswold Hare Trail organiser to honour the payment to Mindvision for the re-print of the Hare Trail passports 2018. It was agreed to make the payment to Mindvision & that the Clerk would contact the Trustees of the organisation to recoup the payment.

**7. To receive report on Great West Way activity.**

The report from Lesley Wood of Malmesbury Marketing was noted by members. Thanks were extended to Lesley for her work and it was noted of the great benefit that the initiative will be to the town of Malmesbury. It was agreed that Cllr J Exton will be the point of contact with the GWW from MTC.

**8. To receive a report from the St Aldhelm's Fair Working Group**

The working group had met and following discussion by the Committee, it was **resolved** that the event would no longer be called 'St Aldhelm's Fair' & would now be known as 'St Aldhelm's Children's Activity Day'. There will be no stalls and the day will be focused around activities for children & young people. Richard Spencer-Williams will contact WOLT to hold activities & the Abbey will be contacted to find out if the toddler group usually held on a Monday could still take place.

**Meeting closed at 9.10pm**

Signed..... Date.....